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Grose View Public School 

Newsletter 

6 November 2019                    Term 4 Week 4                    Volume 18 

From the Desk of the Principal 
 
A Warm Welcome! 
 
I would like to personally thank all of the staff, 
parents and students who have welcomed me into 
the Principal role for Term 4.  It certainly is big 
shoes to fill and we wish Mr Feneley all the best in 
his new role!  I look forward to working with you all 
throughout what is shaping up to be a very exciting 
and busy term ahead! 
 
Aboriginal Acknowledgement of Country 
 
Mrs Lewis and I had the privilege of attending an 
Aboriginal Acknowledgement Workshop at 
Richmond High School last Wednesday.  We were 
joined by two students and a parent 
representative.  The workshop involved defining 
the meaning of ‘Country’ and an introduction to the 
differences between an Acknowledgement of 
Country and a Welcome to Country.  Our students 
learnt correct protocol and presentation skills when 
presenting an Acknowledgement of Country in 
front of an audience.  Together we created a 
personalised Acknowledgement of Country for 
Grose View Public School to be presented at 
school assemblies and events.  Moving forward 
the students will be presenting this information to 
staff and students.  I would to thank Riley M, 
James E and Jess Munro for their contributions 
and representation at this event. 
 
Japan 2020 
 
Two information sessions were held on 
Wednesday 30 October to discuss our proposed 
school visit to Japan in 2020.  We had an amazing 
turn out of families and I would like to congratulate 
Sensai Lewis on her excellent presentation.  
Those in attendance definitely walked away 
inspired and well informed.  We look forward to 
engaging as many families as we can to be a part 
of this wonderful opportunity.  Should you require 
more information, please contact Sensai Lewis. 
 

Kindergarten Parent Information Evening 
 
Last Monday night GVPS hosted our annual 
Kindergarten Parent Information Evening.  The 
evening was very successful with 27 of our 35 
families   in   attendance.   Mrs  Lavender  and  
Mrs Harrington did a wonderful job of sharing the 
program with our new Kindergarten families.  A 
special thank you goes to our guest speakers and 
Mrs Camilleri for her amazing spread of food.  
Overall the evening was a wonderful display of 
what Grose View Public School has to offer. 
 
Interactive Touchscreen Panels 
 
I am pleased to advise that our new interactive 
CleverTouch panels have been installed and staff 
and students are currently engaging with them and 
enjoying what they have to offer. 
 
Stage 3 Waste Audit 
 
Stage 3 have been investigating the Key Inquiry 
Question of ‘How might we change our behaviour 
towards waste in our school?’  Students conducted 
a litter audit to gather some baseline data and 
discovered that food wrappers were our biggest 
concern at Grose View Public School.  In groups, 
students began to problem solve solutions to this 
issue and will now share their results with the 
THINK SHARE ACT Team.  A future litter audit is 
planned in a months time to evaluate the project.  
Thank   you   to   Mrs  Stone,   Mrs  Edwards,   
Miss Procopio and Longneck Lagoon for providing 
such  authentic  learning  experiences for our 
Stage 3 students. 
 
 

Rachel Graham 
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PBL AWARDS 

KB Aide D 

K/1L Sebastian J 

1/2H Jaxon T 

1/2S Ruby F 

2/3W Samantha J 

3/4C Thomas H 

3/4L Logan D 

5S Alyssa G 

5/6E Cooper O 

5/6P Blaize S 

CLASS WORK AWARDS 

KB Emilia S, Leila M 

K/1L Tahli H, Koa D 

1/2H Reece C, Spike P 

1/2S Ella J, Benjamin D 

2/3W Georgia H, Annalise M 

3/4C Eloise L, Isaac S 

3/4L Levi S, James E 

5S Saxon C, Ashton B 

5/6E Klancy G, Kolya S 

5/6P Hamis M, Alyssa X 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

KB Noah B 

K/1L Jacob P 

1/2H Thomas O 

1/2S William J 

2/3W Hayden P 

3/4C Ilaria F 

3/4L Katya R 

5S Imogen K 

5/6E Eliana H 

5/6P Kobi H 

GOLD CARD AWARDS 

1st Card 2nd Card 4th Card 5th Card 7th Card 8th Card 10th Card 
 

Charlize B 
 

Kooper P 
Heath R 

 

Grace T 
Ireland N 
Liam D 
Eloise J 
Katya R 

    

Harrison D 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students. 

WEEK 2-3 

Learn 
 

 Be a problem solver 

 Follow game rules 

 Try new skills 

 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 

FOR LEARNING 
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GOLD PENNANT AWARDS 

Olivia C 

Olivia is a diligent student who always works hard and applies herself to 
the tasks given.  She is a responsible and respectful student who has 
developed a friendly rapport with both the teachers at Grose View Public 
School and her fellow peers.  Olivia has a keen sense of humour which 
brings a smile to the faces of her friends.  She is a positive and 
motivated student and is well deserving of her second Gold Pennant.  
Congratulations Olivia! 

Celeste F 

Celeste is an enthusiastic and conscientious member of the Grose View 
Community.  She participates in many aspects of school life and applies 
herself to her classwork with focus and determination.  Celeste has 
been an active member of the Stage 3 Dance Group this year, 
performing at the Synergy Dance Festival, Hawkesbury Eisteddfod and 
the Hawkesbury Dance Festival.  She is a friendly and caring student 
who is always ready to assist both teachers and students.  
Congratulations on a well deserved third Gold Pennant. 

Elijah M 

Elijah is always focused, organised and keen to learn.  He actively 
participates in all aspects of school life and represents his school with 
pride.  Elijah is always polite and helpful, and is a good role model to 
both his peers and younger students.  He works diligently, is a keen 
mathematician and a reliable school citizen.  Congratulations Elijah on 
your third Gold Pennant. 

Matilda O 

Matilda is a mature student who displays a keen desire to improve her 
knowledge and always works to the best of her ability.  She has 
developed confidence to complete set tasks to a high standard.  Her 
friendly nature and exceptional manners makes her a good role model 
to her peers and an outstanding school citizen.  Congratulations Matilda 
on your third Gold Pennant. 

Safe, Respectful, Responsible, Learners who Care 
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PBL AWARDS 

KB Scarlett J 

K/1L William W 

1/2H Amelia R 

1/2S Lucas C 

2/3W Hayley W 

3/4C Nate G 

3/4L Olivia P 

5S James H 

5/6E Ethan B 

5/6P Billy-Jay H 

CLASS WORK AWARDS 

KB William F, Pierce H 

K/1L Matilda B, Brax P 

1/2H Jacob X, Lucia S 

1/2S Oscar E, Charlie L 

2/3W Connor H, Liam D 

3/4C Savannh L, Hunter A 

3/4L Matilda H, Cooper H 

5S Liam G, Lily B 

5/6E Jayde B, Maisie M 

5/6P Katelyn O, Hana W 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

KB Corey M 

K/1L William L 

1/2H Zara K 

1/2S Jack G 

2/3W Violet G 

3/4C Annabell S 

3/4L Brock P 

5S Elliott P 

5/6E Dean L 

5/6P Harrison D 

GOLD CARD AWARDS 

1st Card 4th Card 5th Card 8th Card 10th Card 2nd Card 
 

Cooper H 
Koby C 
Georgia L 
Olivia H 

 

Jayde B 
Benjamin D 
Max T 
Oscar E 
Alexandra J 
Jesslyn J 

 

Wyatt C 
Ella J 
Jack P 
Eric P 

 

Andrew H 
Annabelle B 
Hunter C 
Lucas C 

 

Ben S 
Lily B 

  

ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students. 

WEEK 4-5 

Care 
 

 Encourage others 

 Include others 

 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 

FOR LEARNING 
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BRYNORM’S 
 
Brynorm’s have made some changes to their 
opening hours. 
 
Store opens 9.30 am 
Closed for lunch 1.00-1.30 pm 
Store closes 4.45 pm 

Notes & Newsletters 
 
Each time a note is sent home with every 
student, youngest/only students and 
selected students a copy is uploaded to our 
website under “School Notes”.  If a note has 
gone astray between school and home, 
please click on the link and print a copy at 
home. 
 
Our School Bytes application is proving to 
be a great tool in ensuring that fewer 
children miss out on opportunities to join in 
school events.  It allows us to email 
reminders about outstanding permission 
notes and/or payments.  The emails are 
personally addressed by the application, 
however, if you have already returned the 
note and/or payment you may ignore the 
reminder. 
 
For this reason, it is more important than 
ever to keep your email address up to date 
with the office. 
 
Each time a newsletter is published a copy 
will be uploaded to our website under 
“NEWSLETTERS”.  Simply click on the link 
to read and/or print a copy at home. 

Permission Notes 
and Payments—Due Dates 
 
A lot of behind the scenes organisation is 
involved when students attend an 
excursion or a school event, eg attendee 
lists need to be prepared for the co-
ordinating teacher, and split lists and work 
needs to be prepared for students not 
attending.  On some occasions the venue 
requires confirmation of numbers and 
payment in full up to 14 days prior to the 
event. 
 
Wherever possible we send notes home at 
least four weeks prior to the event.  Notes 
are also posted on our website—please 
check the website if your child has been 
absent from school.  Reminders are sent 
home via School Bytes prior to the due 
date, and class teachers use Class Dojo to 
send reminders also. 
 
If you are unable to return a permission 
note and/or payment on time please 
contact the office, before the due date, to 
see if alternate arrangements are possible. 
 
Please understand that we do not want 
any of our students to miss out on events, 
but we do need time to 
complete the associated 
administrative tasks.  We 
appreciate your 
understanding. 

Head Lice 
 
Please remember to 
check your children’s hair 
regularly for nits and eggs. 
Children should be kept home 
until hair has been treated. 



 

249 Grose Wold Road, GROSE WOLD  2753 Phone:  4572 1386 Email:  groseview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 



 

249 Grose Wold Road, GROSE WOLD  2753 Phone:  4572 1386 Email:  groseview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

2020 SCHOOL REQUIREMENTS 
 
 
Kindergarten 
 
Library bag (eg orientation bag) 
Paint shirt 
Kindergarten pack (to be purchased through office) 
 
Stage 1 
 
A4 128 pg exercise book—homework (2) 
A4 clear document wallet 
HB lead pencils (8)  * 
Pkt 12 coloured pencils 
Whiteboard markers (2)  * 
Safety scissors 
Pencil sharpener * 
30 cm wooden ruler 
35g glue sticks (2)  * 
Eraser * 
Library bag 
Paint shirt 
 
 
* These items will need to be topped up at the 
 beginning of Term 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Stage 2 
 
A4 128 pg exercise book—homework 
A4 clear document wallet 
HB lead pencils (4) ** 
Pkt 12 coloured pencils * 
Fine point blue biros (4) ** 
Fine point red biros (4) ** 
Pencil sharpener * 
30 cm wooden ruler 
35 g glue stick ** 
Eraser ** 
Library Bag 
Paint shirt 
 
 
Stage 3 
 
A4 clear document wallet 
HB lead pencils (4) ** 
Pkt 12 coloured pencils * 
Fine point blue biros (4) ** 
Fine point red biros (4) ** 
Scissors 
Pencil sharpener * 
30 cm wooden ruler  
35g glue stick 
Eraser ** 
Pencil case 
Collins or Macquarie pocket dictionary 
Geometry set 
Calculator (optional) 
Library bag 
Paint shirt 
 
 
** These items will need to be topped up at the 
 beginning of each term 
* These items will need to be topped up at the 
 beginning of Term 3 
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Thursday 7 November   3.15 pm AFL Clinic 

Friday 8 November  Gymnastics program 
  Hawkesbury Public Speaking Competition Final 

Saturday 10 November 10.00 am Kurrajong-a-Buzz Festival 

Monday 11 November  Remembrance Day Service 
  Hawkesbury Council Waste Expert visit—Stage 2-3 
   6.30 pm P&C Meeting 

Tuesday 12 November   9.30 am School Executive speeches 

Wednesday 13 November   9.15 am Open Classrooms 
   9.50 am Book Character Parade 
   4.00 pm P&C Superhero Disco—K-2 
   5.00 pm P&C Superhero Disco—Years 3-6 

Thursday 14 November   3.15 pm AFL Clinic 

Friday 15 November  Gymnastics program 
  Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking State Final 

Monday 18 November   2.00 pm Sports Executive speeches 

Wednesday 20 November   2.00 pm Assembly—Gold Pennants 

Thursday 21 November  Year 3 Camp—Yarramundi 

Friday 22 November  Year 3 Camp—Yarramundi 
  Gymnastics Program 

Monday 25 November   1.00 pm Kindy Orientation 1 and Parent/Carer Workshop 

Tuesday 26 November   3.15 pm Band Concert 

Wednesday 27 November 11.00 am Kindy Orientation 2 and Parent/Carer Workshop 
   3.15 pm Guitar & Keyboard Academy Concert 

Friday 29 November   1.00 pm Kindy Orientation 3 and Parent/Carer Workshop 
  Gymnastics program 

Monday 2 December  Responsible Pet Education Program 

Tuesday 3 December  High School Orientation Day 

Wednesday 4 December  Year 4 Camp—Blue Mountains 

Thursday 5 December  Year 4 Camp—Blue Mountains 

CALENDAR 
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P&C NEWS 

P&C MEETING 
 
Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 11 November commencing at 6.30 pm 
in the staffroom.  This will also be our AGM and we will be looking to fill all positions:  
President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer (bookkeeping and payroll and 
advantage due to new canteen role). 
 
All parents are very welcome to attend. 

FLEXISCHOOLS 
 
You are unable to order canteen items through Flexischools at the moment while the 
adjust our account to reflect the new menu.  We apologise for the inconvenience. 
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NOTICES 
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NOTICES 
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NOTICES 

Colouring Competiton:  Forms available from the office. 
 

Colour the Scarecrow to win a prize. Entries close 3 pm Friday 25 October 2019.  Page must be delivered 
to The Secret Garden, Western Sydney University, Clydesdale Lane, Richmond NSW 2753 by closing 
date  and  time.   Winner  will  be  chosen  at  Scarecrow  Festival  at  The  Secret  Garden  on Saturday 
26 October 2019.  Come along to the Scarecrow Festival to see the winning Scarecrow. 
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NOTICES 


